






























Attachment 3 

Staff Senate Presentation to the Board of Trustees 

March 25, 2016 

Presented by: Amy Sanders, Chair, Staff Senate 

Thank you, Mr. Chair and Chancellor Everts, for this opportunity to present an update for staff. 

I want to introduce Jason Marshburn, Chair Elect, and Kevin Snook, Past Chair for attending. 
They are either her to support me or to heckle, I'm not sure which they will be doing. 

As most of you are aware, I am finishing my second year as Staff Senate Chair. While I joke 
about running out the door, I have been honored to be able to serve the staff and represent the 
university as chair these past two years. We have had an eventful two years. I'd like to share a 
fŸw highlights with you. 

 In December 2015, Staff Senate passed a resolution requesting the Chancellor, Vice 
Chancellors, this Board, the Director of Human Resources, and administration to 
advocate for a market study and funding to rectify current SHRA salaries. Chancellor 
Everts announced during the spring opening meeting she and the rest of the 
administration are committed to bringing all SHRA staff to 85% of the current market 
rate as listed with the Office of State Human Resources. 

 We've seen some change in administration these past years, and I'm happy to report Staff 
has been represented on the search committees for these positions. Thank you for this 
opportunity to have staff voices heard. 

 For several years, professional development for staff has been a consistent area of 
concern. In March 2015, Human Resources launched a concentrated effort for staff and 
supervisor professional development. Since then, Human Resources has offered 102 
workshops on a wide variety of topics and has served approximately 1 ,092 staff. Among 
the workshops were two, one-day-long events — one for Administrative Professionals 
and one focusing on Wellness. I've heard many who attended the one for Administrative 
Professional what a wonderful opportunity to meet face-to-face with people they've been 
emailing for years. In addition, a Development Institute for Supervisors has been 
developed, and the second Leadership Development Program cohort will begin in April. 
The first cohort graduated from the program in October 2015. 

 AppKIDS is beginning fundraising for its 37th year. This program raises money through 
donations from businesses and, primarily, the university community, to help financially 
disadvantage youth in Watauga County purchase winter clothing. We help 90, K-12 
children each year. Organization takes a tremendous amount of effort from this Staff 
Senate committee and volunteers throughout the entire university. The fundraising goal is 



$15,000, [warning: shameless plug here] so while the envelopes are "passed" in 
September, you can always give through payroll deduction or check or cash any time 
throughout the year. 

 On a state level, UNC Staff Assembly developed the Janet B. Royster Scholarship to 

provide scholarships for staff professional development. To date, we have granted 

$30,000 in scholarships. Our major fundraising effort comes from an annual Chancellor's 

Cup Golf Tournament. The 5 th tournament will be held May 25, at Tobacco Road in 

Sanford, NC. We will be looking for donations as well as golfers. Not to put any pressure, 

but the cup has gone to Winston-Salem State for the past four years. We'd like to see that 

changed. 

 And, finally, I'd like to take a few minutes to report on our Quality of Life Committee 

survey. We conducted a complete survey in 2015 and have just sent a follow-up survey to 

 check the pulse. This will be the pattern — full survey every other year and a 

smaller survey on the "off' years. The results of the full survey can be found on the Staff 

Senate website, but some areas worth noting: 

 The response rate was almost 52% of staff; this was an increase of 32% from the 

2012 survey. 

 Statements of focus were: 

 I enjoy my job. 

  The workload is balanced in my area. 

 I feel open communication exists at Appalachian. 

 My area supervisor treats me with respect. 

  I am satisfied with the leadership in my department. 

 My supervisor does not show favoritism. 

 Poor performers are held accountable. 

 My pay is fair for the work that I do. 

 Areas of concern were open communication, poor performers held accountable, 

and fair pay. Staff Senate presented these results to the Chancellor, and we are 

working together to address these concerns. 

0 The "pulse" survey closes on March 31. Preliminary results show we need to 

continue to work hard on these areas of concern. 

In closing, we continue to struggle to get staff involved. We are working on this and had an open 

forum meeting to discuss this issue at the March meeting. The reasons are many and varied — 

from work load to supervisor support. The executive committee and the senate as a whole are 

working on ways to resolve these issues. 

Again, thank you for this opportunity. I've enjoyed working with each of you. 

 










































































































































































































